
 

 

  

 

 
Prayer and Praise – December 18, 2024  

“Thanks be unto God for his unspeakable gift." 

 2 Corinthians 9:15 

 

Nicaragua: Missionaries Nelson and Tirsa Gaitan shared: “We want to bear witness to the 

graduates in our central church in San Marcos. Thirteen young people and children 

graduated from three levels of preschool, secondary and university respectively. On 

Sunday, December 15,  there was a special celebration service at church for the triumph of 

these young people for whom we prayed and blessed. This brings joy to our hearts as we 

see them achieving that which they have reached for. We praise God for the wisdom that 

God has given to each of them. 

Paraguay: Field Director Julián Paredes updated us: “Thank you all for your prayers. Last 

week Thiago was admitted to a clinic with colon problems. He is still there this week for 

observation. Doctors thought he had a bad colon condition, but refused to diagnose him 

before running any tests. Thiago had a test done on Saturday. To God all the glory and praise 

because the results were normal and what the doctor feared is not there. Thiago is 

recovering very well. Please continue to pray for Thiago's complete healing in the name of 

Jesus." 

Northern Mexico: Missionaries Fayth McConnell and Del Brown shared about 

the great Christmas they had at the orphanage last week. “We want to thank 

Shepherds House of New York, New York, who made a monetary donation to 

purchase clothes and toys for the children. Then, God Is On the Move 

ministry purchased shoes for the orphanage children. The leaders there are 

Arturo and Lilia and they are wonderful leaders, but the most important thing 

is that they are parents to these children who love them. We praise God that simply spending time with children 

and loving them is always a great pleasure.” 

 



Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 
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Uganda: Field Director, Rev. Obbo John Bosco thanks the 

Lord for the success of the National Conventions of Open 

Bible Churches. One was held in Namayingo, in the 

eastern region of Uganda, and the other in Kayunga, in 

the central region of the country. Please continue to pray 

for the Lord's guidance and direction for the work of Open Bible there. 

 

 

We wish you and your families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 

Note: Due to the Christmas season schedule, there will be no Prayer and Praise posts for the next two weeks. We 
wish you and your families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

Our National Office will be closed the following days: 
December 24-26 and 31 

January 1, 2025 

 

Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025: 

Would you join the Multiply France team by giving an offering that will help our 
pastors reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so that our 
Open Bible leadership in France can plant more churches and spread the Gospel of 
Christ.  

Donations can be made online at openbible.org/MultiplyFrance or by mailing  a check 

payable to Open Bible Churches and write “Multiply France” in the memo line to our 

address below.  
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